Thursday, June 18,

15

The Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees met in special session at the Bainbridge Town Hall on June 18, 2015. Those present were trustees Mrs. Lorrie Sass Benza, Mr. Christopher Horn and Mr. Jeffrey S. Markley. Fiscal Officer Mrs. Janice S. Sugarman was absent. Mr. Markley presided and called the meeting to order at 5:07 P.M.

<u>SERVICE DEPARTMENT – NEW BUSINESS</u>

Dining Hall at Centerville Mills Park - Selecting a Contractor

Mr. Jim Stanek and Mr. David Mitchell were in attendance.

Mr. Jim Stanek made the recommendation to select Corridon Builders and Remodelers for the dining hall renovation. He had solicited quotes from six contractors but only received one quote. There was discussion about the scope of work and the reputation of the contractor.

Mr. Horn moved to approve Corridon Builders and Remodelers as the contractor for the renovation of the Centerville Mills dining hall in the amount of \$38,780.00 contingent on an acceptable contract to be approved by the assistant prosecutor and the Board of Trustees.

Mrs. Benza seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

SERVICE DEPARTMENT – OLD BUSINESS

Service Garage Renovation

Mr. Stanek was asked about the bids for the service garage renovation that were opened that morning. Mr. Stanek informed the trustees that the references for the bidders were being contacted prior to a final decision being made. Mr. Stanek will get back to the trustees when he has more information.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

None.

Since there was no further business to come before this meeting of the Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees, the meeting was adjourned 5:33 P.M.

	Respectfully Submitted,
	Janice S. Sugarman, Fiscal Officer, Bainbridge Township
	Date
	Date
	Date
Minutes Read:	
Minutes Approved:	